Amity Township Parks & Recreation Board
Meeting Agenda 

Monday November 5, 2012
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Harold Boyer.

Attendance:  Harold Boyer, Scott Weller, Gerry Kupp, Lisa Miller and Joe Rusiewicz.  Also in attendance Chazz Lyon, 
Approval of Minutes:  Lisa Miller moved that the September meeting minutes be approved.  Scott Weller seconded the motion.  Motion passed 5 - 0 .
Township Manager Report 
1. Lake Drive Basketball Courts: Unless anyone has had communications with Jason Castell, this project may have been abandoned.
2. 2012 Community Days: There were several issues raised concerning Community Days that the Recreation  Board should be aware of and discuss:


a. Dog Contest – I received a complaint from an adjoiner who is not permitted to walk his dog. He objected to the dog contest held by the Optimist Club. I contacted the school, who are steadfast against dogs in the park. They did see the special event as “special” and were willing to waive the prohibition for the single event should the Township choose to do so.


b. Fireworks – Another adjoiner objected to the fireworks. He claimed they went off over his house, left debris on his lawn and made his dog deaf. After speaking with him, he asked if he could have notice about the date and time next year, so he could plan to be away. I told him I would provide that information to him. I also promised to look at moving the launch site as far away from his property as is possible. I explained that the fireworks were set off by a licensed operator and that to the best of our knowledge, we were in compliance with all regulations.


c. Use of Tennis Courts – There was some damage to the tennis courts from setting up the community sale, prompting concern over using the courts for any purpose except tennis. Our vendor will be returning in the spring to address these two items as well as cracks that reappeared in the hockey rink. The Board should decide if the tennis courts should not be used for anything other than tennis. We have signs posted to that effect. Community Days has always used the courts (Lake and ACP) for band and a few other activities. This is the first time they were used for a Community Sale. We believe the scratches/gouges came from setting up tents or possibly tables or chairs.

3. Morlatton Parking Lot & Kiosks: We received a letter from the Historic Preservation Trust thanking the Township and its employees for assisting in completing the Parking lot Project. A copy of their letter is attached to me report.

4. Tennis:


A: Court surfacing at ACP suffered two small dings from being used for the Community Sale. The contractor said this should not have occurred and he will return in the late spring in order to affect repairs. 


B: This year’s program seemed to be a success. In looking back at minutes, etc., because of the short circuiting of last year’s program to this year’s program, we could not find any provision for any fees to the Township. You may recall that two years ago there was a $10/person fee charged in the tennis program. Joe and I researched and could not find that provision for this year’s program. The Board should consider how they wish to proceed in 2013 


C. Several lights are out on the court lights. We plan to affect repairs next spring.


D. Renae Lentz got us $900.00 for painting the blended lines.

5. Halloween Parade: We received a nice thank you letter from Margaret Reitmeyer, Chair person of the Daniel Boone Optimist Halloween Parade Committee. 

6. Herbicide Project from Mini-Grant: This project is near completion. See the attached e-mail from Ms. Marmontello. There was one incident where the applicator changed sides of the hill to access a secondary spray area and notices were not posted with much advance notice. It did not appear to be a compliance issue because the spray area was located more than 100’ from the properties and further, the properties were not contiguous to ours. They are separated by a road. At least one resident is anti-spray even though the chemicals being used (to my understanding) are general use chemicals and not regulated. This grant should be closed out this year or early in 2013. see my letter to Ms. Obold, 603 Monocacy Hill Road.

7. Monocacy Hill Safety Project: On-going discussions. Scout is currently pricing the signs based upon the type found at Nolde Forest. MHCA is considering some financial assistance.

8. Monocacy Hill Storm Damage: Preliminary reports are not as bad as last year’s snow storm. Seven to eight trees down across trails. Creek Trail is the worst. That happens to be the area where we can get vehicles due to the trail narrowness. We will evaluate and hopefully work into our trail safety plan.

9. Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) Tree Planting: Tree planting took place in October as planned. They planted over (30) thirty trees. Only (1) one tree blew down during the storm. It’s been replanted. thanks to Marlin Zechman and his crew for this project.

10. Infield Mix: DBYS has asked us to acquire their infield mix now for winter application Lake Drive, Hill Road and Wheeler Fields. I need the Board’s approval to move on this. It would be handled the same as last year.

11. Travel Team Request for Field Use: See Ben Marchese’s request for field use consideration for his travel team. I expect Mr. Marchese to attend our meeting.

12. Lake Drive Courts: I obtained a proposal to address the tennis courts and basketball court at Lake Drive. In lieu of our budget challenges, I think it is doubtful that we would get consideration. I didn’t think we would last year either, but we did.

13. Parks Closed: Water and electric has been turned off at all parks for the season. They will be reopened next spring in early to mid April, depending on weather.

14. Basketball Program: We did receive some fees. At the end of November, we’ll assess. If attendance or payments are off, the program will terminate in January.

15. Fee Dedication:


A. ACECO

$35,231


B. Blacksmith

$51,300

  A motion for fee dedication made by Jerry Kupp and was seconded by Scott Weller.  Motion passed 5-0.

16. Joe Rusiewicz Resignation: Joe has submitted his resignation. Please see his attached letter. The resignation is effective beginning with the 2013 year.

New Business:

Travel Team:  Ben Marchese has requested the use of fields for his travel team, Berks Black Sox. They are looking for the 2013 season (May1st – July 31st), 1 day per week for use of the one of the 60/90 fields, Middle School or Lake.   This is outside of the teams that already use the fields.  A majority of the players are from Amity.  Jeff from DBCA felt that it would be fine as long as it can be worked out.  DBYS is not using the fields. Berkshire does use it.  DBCA asks that they be able to oversee the schedule.  Jerry asked where the games are being played. Ben stated that they are looking for fields outside this area for games.  Middle School field is used by the school up until Memorial Day weekend.  The Park and Recreation Board will authorize the DBCA to review the schedule and work on an agreement

Annual Moonlight Hike:  A motion to permit Monocacy Hill’s Moonlight Hike was moved by Joe Rusiewicz.  The motion was seconded by Jerry Kupp.  The motion was passed 5-0.

Licensing Committee-no report

Monocacy Hill- no report

Budget:  A recommendation from the Board to have Chazz research the cost of a fix for the Lake Drive Courts to be submitted to the Board of Supervisors

Incident at Lake Drive:  An eleven year old got stuck in the toddler swing at Lake Park.  The fire department was called to cut her out of the swing.  Chazz was reviewing the incident.  The only idea for prevention is to post a sign, however 5 and under aged children is not able to read these signs but eleven year olds would be.
Public Comment:  None
Board Concerns:  A question was raised as to whose term is up this year.  Jerry Kupp’s term is up this December.  The following is a list of Board Members and their terms:
Harold Boyer 12/31/2014
Jerry Kupp  12/31/2012
Lisa Miller 12/13/2016
Joe Rusiewicz  12/31/2013
Scott Weller  12/31/2015
Adjournment:  Jerry Kupp made a motion to adjourn.  Lisa Miller seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 PM
Next Meeting Monday December 3, 2012  
Respectfully submitted,

Joe Rusiewicz  

